
SLT Meeting 
1/13/2011, 3:30-5:30pm 
 
 
Attendance: 

Vicki Arbitrio    Lucie Holman  Serena Mueller  Kristin Sewell 
Bob Bender   Lisa Jaffe    Deborah Osborne  Zoya Simakhodskaya  

 Karen Carmichael   Dara Genesi   Sami Plotkin   
Rachel Cerlen   Doris Kreibich            

   
• December 16, 2010 SLT Meeting Minutes approved 
 
• CEP: Karen was able to make changes needed.  SLT members will now have to read and approve it. 

 
• Planning Math-Mac-and-Cheese (January 25, 2011) 
 

Content of workshops: 
 

K-1 
 

2-5 
 

the big picture of teaching math 
introducing vocabulary 
show kids solving problems 
 

core standards 
tests and what kids need to know 
benchmarks 
 

 
Locations: 
 

Parents 
 

Kids: 
teachers will have activities for them 

 
K-1 upstairs 
2-5 in auditorium 
 

K-1 lobby of the auditorium 
2-5 in cafeteria 
 

 
Eating: 
 

Parents and Kids 
 

Parents and Kids 
 

K-1 behind auditorium 
 

2-5 cafeteria 
 

 
Food: 
o Olive Garden restaurant will be donating 500 portions of mac&cheese and bread sticks (thank you to Rachel and Lisa for soliciting)  
o Paper supplies: boats, table cloths – Doris.  We will also need gloves for serving bread sticks. 
o Debbie will get either apples or clementines 
 
Directing people: 
o West front doors: Lucie, Kristin 
o Cafeteria: Vicki 
o Lobby of the auditorium:  Zoya 
o Upstairs: Sami 
 
Follow up items: 
o Food pick up: Olive Garden will have food ready at 5:45pm; we will ask PTA board to find volunteers 
o Agenda/handout to be provided to parents: Serena 
o Set up upstairs presentation area: Bob, presenters 

 
• Architecture project 
 
Karen McKinnon and Rick Zurita (PS11 parents) applied and received a grant from Center for Architecture Foundation for a project to 
introduce children and families to the world of urban architecture.  There will be 4 separate events. They had asked that SLT co-sponsor one 
part: Thu 3/31 event “Architecture and Arroz con Pollo.”  This will be discussed at the next meeting. 
 
• SLT Response to Portfolio Memorandum 
 
We discussed SLT’s response to the Portfolio Memorandum received by the principal. 
 
• 2010/11 Community Goal: Communication 



Serena Muller wrote up 2nd grade “A Year in a Life of a Second Grader”.  We reviewed it and provided feedback.  Sami and Karen also wrote 
drafts of other information that will go into the orientation packet and on the new website.  Kristen briefly introduced the potential new website 
design and content categories.  More information to follow. 

 
• SLT Pay-It-Forward Initiative 

o Sami wrote the grant: SLT members will review and send comments to Sami. 
o We will do the project the week of June 13th, 2011 and will discuss details at the future SLT meeting. 

 
 


